
From: SC Thrive <bshaull@scthrive.org>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 9/8/2015 10:40:41 AM
Subject: What You Need to Know for SC Thrive's 5th Annual Training

Download Our App!
Why Download our Event App?

Access an in-depth agenda and pick which sessions you want to 
attend
Explore the professional profiles of event speakers and attendees 
Have in-hand meeting space maps, parking information, and 
eating, shopping and activity suggestions
Receive update notifications from SC Thrive in real time
Connect with other attendees
Learn more about Sponsors and Partners
Take a survey and enter to win a prize

How Do You Download our Event App?

Get Whova from the App Store or Google Play
Sign up for the app with your social media account or email
Search for SC Thrive's 5th Annual Training

Download Whova
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Haven't registered yet?

Join us in Greenville on September 10-11 as we hope 
to Spark Innovation in all of you and hope that you take 
away the ideas and motivation to Connect with your 
communities, whether they be urban or rural, in more 
powerful and meaningful ways, Learn new skills and new 
tools to make your organizations more efficient and effective 
in how you serve your clients and Create a passion inside 
yourselves to cultivate and nurture the leaders inside of you.

Register Here

SC Thrive | 800.726.8774 | scthrive.org 
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